

## FRAZIER SCHOOL DISTRICT

## William R. Henderson III, Ed. D., Superintendent

bhenderson@fraziersd.org

Kevin W. Mildren, Business Manager

Amanda Law, Director of Special Education

kmildren@fraziersd.org

alaw@fraziersd.org

March 16, 2020

Dear Frazier School Community,

In the ongoing monitoring of the coronavirus disease (COVID-19), we continue to adjust our response to ensure the health and well-being of our students and staff.

As ordered by Governor Wolf, all schools are closed from March 16-2020 – March 27, 2020. We understand the effect that a school closure has on our families and will provide you with timely updates in order for you to prepare as information is received.

In an abundance of caution, the following updated guidelines will be implemented beginning Monday March 16 and will remain in effect until further notice:

- The Frazier School District is limiting visitor access to all buildings to the office area Only!
- All external organizations will not be permitted to use district facilities.
- All out of state trips are suspended. All local educational field trips are suspended. Decisions on activities will be made as timely as possible using the most current information available regarding the virus.
- Athletics –All activities are suspended until further notice.
- All professional development opportunities are suspended.

We continue to remain diligent in ensuring the disinfection of our facilities and buses.

Resources about the coronavirus as well as updated information have been added to our district website. Thank you for your understanding and patience as we work through this together.

Sincerely,

William R. Henderson III, Ed.D.